MINUTES

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Thursday October 8, 2015

Members present: 
Ted Eayrs, Kimberly French, Jane Lopes, Janet Miller, Josephine Ruthwicz, Laura Stevens and Dave Thomas

Members absent:
Mark Belanger and Peter Reynolds

Also attending:

Colleen Lieb

Also absent:


Jennifer Goldson 
The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Minutes
The Minutes of the September 10, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  There were two changes noted.
MOTION:  To approve the September 10, 2015 minutes.

BY: J. Ruthwicz

SECOND BY: T. Eayrs

VOTE: 7-0-0
There was a review of the Executive Session Minutes from the August 13, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  No changes were noted.
MOTION:  To approve the August 13, 2015 Executive Session minutes.

BY: J. Ruthwicz

SECOND BY: J. Miller

VOTE: 7-0-0

Old Business:

Current Project Report – It was noted that J. Goldson was out sick so there is no report.
Review of Action Items from 9/10 Mtg - 1) Jane will catch up with Town Counsel to discuss the public access easement for the Organ Project.  She will not forget.

Financial Update – K. French confirmed that the CP# went through and is done.  The FY’16 estimated revenues for CPA is $229,000.  It was noted that there is approximately $80,000 that is unspent.  It was noted that the South Middleboro School will be coming in the next year, along with additional window replacements for the Housing Authority.

Projects Update
The Committee discussed projects that have funds that are still unspent to date.  Chairman J. Lopes will ask J. Goldson to do a count on the cemetery signs.  How many have been done to date and how many are left to complete.  There was discussion on the Green School and why the progress has been slow.  There was discussion on the Robbins Museum.  Member T. Eayrs reported on his discussion with the applicant on how best to seal and/or repair the windows.  He explained what he relayed to them about outdoor storm windows.  They have agreed to do the windows in this way.  Chairman J. Lopes asked T. Eayrs to check in with the Soule Homestead project, as they have questions on replacing the shingles.  Ted will follow up with the applicant.

Member J. Ruthwicz spoke about the CPA Fund signs that need to be put up at the Oliver Estate project and the Robbins Museum project.  There was discussion on where to locate the sign for the Robbins Museum as it doesn’t have an outside area.  The Committee agrees that in the window or at the entrance are acceptable places to put the sign.

The Committee discussed the noticeable progress on Shoe Shop Place.  There was a question asked as to when the CPA funds should be paid on that project.  Member J. Ruthwicz will look into that.
New Business  
Town Meeting Discussion – Chairman J. Lopes asked the Committee if it is the CPC’s job to promote the projects that are approved.

Member K. French gave her opinion that the Committee should be a liaison for the project and should be involved in the communication of the project.  

It was suggested the members take turns promoting the projects that they are comfortable with.  There was discussion on checking in with the other Committee’s and Commissions to make sure that everyone is on the same pages about the project.  It was noted that the CPC website could be useful in getting more information out to the public on CPC projects that are up for a Town Meeting vote.

Member T. Eayrs discussed the matter of the disk golf project and how it was not well organized from the start.  He suggested the Committees should consider promoting the Town projects such as the Oliver House but that it is not up to the Committee to gather support for projects from applicants outside of the Town, as they need to gather the support for their projects on their own.

There was discussion on having Jennifer Goldson work with applicants to help them get their projects out into the public and give the resident’s information to make an informed decision.  There was also discussion on making sure that any new applications that come before the CPC that involve other Town Committees or Departments, which they be brought in during the application presentations so that the Committee can confirm that everyone is on board before moving forward to the Step Two process.

Chairman Jane Lopes stated that the Committee needs to do a better job in getting the word out about the project and why it was approved to the Finance Committee and any other related departments, depending on the application.

The Committee discusses the Step Two process and it was noted that there is no place for the applicant to sign the Step Two application.  There was further discussion on putting together guidelines for promoting projects for the applicants to use.  There Committee members present agree that there can is room for improvement in promoting the approved projects.

Ted Earys quoted “Success has many fathers but failure is an orphan.”
Invoices
Motion:  To approve the invoice for Secretarial Service in the amount of $96.84.

Motion:  T. Eayrs

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  7-0-0

Motion:  To approve the invoice from JM Goldson presented in the amount of $742.50 for General Administration.

Motion:  T. Eayrs

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  7-0-0
Motion:  To approve the invoice from JM Goldson presented in the amount of $315.00 for the Oliver Estate.

Motion:  T. Eayrs

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  7-0-0
Motion:  To approve the invoice from GAF Engineering for the Oliver Estate in the amount of $571.00.

Motion:  T. Eayrs

Seconded: D. Thomas

Voted:  7-0-0
ACTION ITEMS
1. Jane will talk to Town Counsel about the public access easement for the Organ Project

2. Jane to ask J. Goldson to do a count of completed cemetery signs

3. Ted Eayrs to speak with Soule Homestead regarding how to replace shingles

4. Jo Ruthwicz will find out when the Shoe Shop Place Project needs to be paid.

The next regular meeting was scheduled for Thursday, November 12, 2015 at 7:00 PM.
Motion:  To adjourn at 8:45 PM.

Motion:  K. French

Seconded: J. Miller


Voted:  7-0-0

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________





Colleen M. Lieb, Recording Secretary 
List of Documents And Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting
1. Minutes from September 10, 2015 Meeting

2. Treasurer Report

3. Bills
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